
 

DALZIEL BUILDING    •   250 FRANK H. OGAWA PLAZA    •   SUITE 4344   •   OAKLAND, CALIFORNIA 94612-2033 

         March 28, 2024 
 
Christine Asiata Rodriguez 
State Clearinghouse Manager 
Governor’s Office of Planning and Research 
state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov 
(916) 445-0613 
 
RE: Request to Modify Published State Clearning House Number 2024031034 
 
Dear Christine,  
 
State Clearing House (SCH) Number 2024031034 (Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program 
(TIRCP) Oakland Waterfront Mobility Hub - 2nd Street Transportation Hub and Bike Lane 
Connection Project) mistakenly references four (4) CEQA Notice of Exemptions (NOE’s) for 
different projects that are not related to it. The four (4) other project NOE’s should have 
requested their own separate SCH Numbers and requests to submit them as separate SCH 
Numbers have been subsequently made on 3/28/2024. 
 
Outline of Request to Modify Published State Clearning House Number 2024031034 
 

1. Keep the following NOE referenced under SCH Number 2024031034: 
a. Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program (TIRCP) Oakland Waterfront Mobility 

Hub - 2nd Street Transportation Hub and Bike Lane Connection Project 
2. Remove the following NOE’s referenced under SCH Number 2024031034: 

a. Martin Luther King Jr. Way Streetscape Improvements 
b. 7th Street Connection Project 
c. Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program (TIRCP) Oakland Waterfront Mobility 

Hub - 8th Street Improvements 
d. Broadway Streetscape Improvements 

3. Review and publish the separate requests for SCH Numbers for the four (4) projects 
listed above. 

 
You may direct any questions regarding this request to Audrey Harris at 
aharris2@oaklandca.gov or 510-496-9020. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Audrey Harris 
Planning Manager, Major Projects Division 
City of Oakland Department of Transportation 

mailto:state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov
mailto:aharris2@oaklandca.gov

